
The December 11, 2012 Vision Board Meeting was brought to order at Pastor Mark Hellmann’s 

home.  Lori Ackerson brought a motion to approve the minutes of the November, 2012, meeting 

which was seconded by Mary Jo Andrusko.  Motion passed.   

 

After discussions concerning the pastors’ housing budget, Mike Schaaf brought a motion to 

amend the housing budget, which was seconded by Ed Stang.  Motion passed. 

 

Discussion was held regarding the Free 2B Grace Campaign Fund, including the number of 

scheduled meetings and the actual number of meetings that went forward.  During the meetings, 

positive feedback is being received.   

 

Mike Schaaf and Ed Stang will be completing their three year term and be retiring from the 

Vision Board in 2013.  The members of the Vision Board were instructed to begin thinking about 

potential Vision Board nominees. 

 

 


